
4 - H  Y O U T H  D E V E L O P M E N T  N E W S L E T T E R  

JANUARY 2022 

4-H Snow Policy…  
4-H sponsored activities are 
cancelled when Campbell County 
schools are closed due to bad 
weather. Individual leaders may 
decide to meet. Contact the 
Extension Office or your leader if 
you have questions. 

If you are interested in serving as a Counselor, 

e-mail Sherri at sfarley@uky.edu 

Counselors have to be  

at least 16 years old.  

E-mail Sherri if you’d like  

more information about being a  

counselor at 4-H Camp! 

Save tHe Date! 

mailto:sfarley@uky.edu
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4-H communication 

workSHoP 

Monday, February 21 
9:00 a.m.—3:00 p.m. 

For: Ages 9-12 
Interested in presenting 
a 4-H speech or  
demonstration? 

Come to this workshop  
and get started on  
the easy and fun process! 

Limited Space Available.  

Bring your Lunch. 

FREE, but you must      
pre-register by February 3  
by calling 859-572-2600 or  
online at: campbell.ca.uky.edu 

4-H/FFA Livestock Education Day. Thanks to the McCord Family for hosting!  
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4-H club rePortS

Campbell Ridge Elementary 
The meeting of the Camp Clover 4-H Club was called to 
order on November 23, 2021 by president Sophia. After our 
monthly was called to order, we said the pledge of 
allegiance and the 4-H pledge. Anna and Conner led the 
pledges. The topic of our lesson was water cycles and we 
learned how water travels. Our next meeting is scheduled 
for January 25, 2022. 
Darcy Webster, reporter 

The meeting of the 4-H Coffee Clovers was called to order 
on November 23, 2021 by president Rielynn. After our 
monthly was called to order, we said the pledge of 
allegiance and the 4-H pledge. Keilei and Anaya led the 
pledges. The topic of our lesson was water cycles and we 
learned how water droplets travel and how it transforms. 
Our next meeting is scheduled for January 25, 2022. 
Jolene, reporter 

The meeting of the Lee’s Lucky Bees 4-H Club was called to 
order on November 23, 2021 by president Dustin. After our 
monthly was called to order, we said the pledge of 
allegiance and the 4-H pledge. Ryland and Payton led the 
pledges. The topic of our lesson was water cycles and we 
learned about water evaporating. Our next meeting is 
scheduled for January 25, 2022. 
Alexis Martin, reporter 

St. Thomas Elementary 
The meeting of the 4-H Tomcats was called to order on 
November 15, 2021 by president Ben. After our monthly 
was called to order, we said the pledge of allegiance and the 
4-H pledge. Kyle and Hayes led the pledges. The topic of our 
lesson was water cycles and we learned how water moves 
around. Our next meeting is scheduled for January 3, 2022. 
Leo Brooks, reporter 

Crossroads Elementary 
On October 26, 2021, Ms. Authors 4-H Elephants held their 
monthly meeting. After our club president, Morgan called 
the meeting to order, we said the Pledge of Allegiance and 
the 4-H Pledge. Olivia and Samual helped lead the pledges. 
There were 17 members present at the meeting. The topic 
for this month’s meeting was the incredible water. One 
thing we learned/did during this months meeting was that 
water can go many places. Our next meeting will be held in 
November. 
Bentley, reporter 

Crossroads Elementary 
On October 26, 2021, Ms. Leffingwell’s 4-H Cats held their 
monthly meeting. After our club president, Addi called the 
meeting to order, we said the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4
-H Pledge. Maxwell and Brogen helped lead the pledges. 
There were 18 members present at the meeting. The topic 
for this month’s meeting was water droplets. One thing we 
learned/did during this months meeting was that water can 
go many places. Our next meeting will be held in November. 
Zoey King, reporter 

On October 26, 2021, Ms. Braggs 4-H Club held their 
monthly meeting. After our club president, Ella called the 
meeting to order, we said the Pledge of Allegiance and the  
4-H Pledge. Gavin and Jasmin helped lead the pledges. 
There were 15 members present at the meeting. The topic 
for this month’s meeting was water. One thing we learned/
did during this months meeting was about water travels. 
Our next meeting will be held in November. 
Emma, reporter 

Grants Lick Elementary  
On December 16, 2021, Mrs. Rust’s 4-H Wildcats held their 
monthly meeting. After our club president, Bailee Phelps 
called the meeting to order, we said the Pledge of 
Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Parker and Annabelle helped 
lead the pledges. There were 17 members present at the 
meeting. The topic for this month’s meeting was the the 
body of speech. One thing we learned/did during this 
months meeting was how to write the body of a speech. 
Our next meeting will be held in January. 
Natalie, reporter 

On December 16, 2021, Mr. Wirths 4-H University of 
Kentucky Club held their monthly meeting. After our club 
president, Leah called the meeting to order, we said the 
Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Sophie and Clara 
helped lead the pledges. There were 18 members present at 
the meeting. The topic for this month’s meeting was the the 
body of speech. One thing we learned/did during this 
months meeting was how to write the body of a speech. 
Our next meeting will be held in January. 
Savannah, reporter 
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H club rePortS 
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Grants Lick Elementary  
On December 16, 2021, Mr. Himebaugh’s 4-H Blues Club 
held their monthly meeting. After our club president, Lilly 
called the meeting to order, we said the Pledge of 
Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Zoey and Kath helped lead 
the pledges. There were 18 members present at the 
meeting. The topic for this month’s meeting was the the 
body of speech. One thing we learned/did during this 
months meeting was how to write about my super power of 
choice. Our next meeting will be held in January. 
Logan, reporter 

Cline Elementary 
The meeting of the Dino Nuggets 4-H Club was called to 
order on November 5, 2021 by President Isaac. After our 
monthly meeting was called to order, we said the Pledge of 
Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Thomas and Simi led the 
pledges. The topic of our lesson was communications and 
we learned about how to do a presentation. 
Reese Post, reporter 

The meeting of the Clovers 4-H Club was called to order on 
November 5, 2021 by President Cecilia. After our monthly 
meeting was called to order, we said the Pledge of 
Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Jordan and Janiya led the 
pledges. The topic of our lesson was communications and 
we learned how to do the pledge and how to run a meeting. 
Adalynn Brackett, reporter 

The meeting of the Wolves 4-H Club was called to order on 
November 5, 2021 by President Charlotte. After our 
monthly meeting was called to order, we said the Pledge of 
Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Seamus and Lexi led the 
pledges. The topic of our lesson was communications and 
we learned about not to be distracting to the person talking. 
It was a fun, exciting and nerve racking. Good exercise for 
stage fright. 
Gabby, reporter 

The meeting of the Wolves 4-H Club was called to order on 
December 3, 2021 by President Charlotte. After our monthly 
meeting was called to order, we said the Pledge of 
Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Seamus and Gracie led the 
pledges. The topic of our lesson was communications and 
we learned about impromptu speaking. 
Gabby, reporter 

Cline Elementary 
The meeting of the Dino Nuggets 4-H Club was called to 
order on December 3, 2021 by President Isacc. After our 
monthly meeting was called to order, we said the Pledge 
of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Simi and Maddy led the 
pledges. The topic of our lesson was communications and 
we learned about impromptu speaking. 
Reese Post, reporter 

The meeting of the Clovers 4-H Club was called to order 
on December 3, 2021 by President Charlotte. After our 
monthly meeting was called to order, we said the Pledge 
of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Jordan and Janiya led the 
pledges. The topic of our lesson was communications and 
we learned about impromptu speaking. 
Adalynn Brackett, reporter 
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The 4-H Baking Club met the month of December and 

made Chewy Gingerbread Bars with Cream Cheese 

Frosting  
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4-H Teen Leadership group met to celebrate the holidays and to make cards for a local assisted living facility.  

An Equal Opportunity University 
The University of Kentucky is committed to a policy of providing opportunities to people regardless of economic or social status and will not discriminate on the basis of race, color, ethnic origin, 
national origin, creed, religion, political belief, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, pregnancy, marital status, genetic information, age, veteran status, or physical or 
mental disability. 
The University of Kentucky endeavors to make its Web sites accessible to the widest possible audience. All Web sites of the University of Kentucky created since July 1, 2003, should comply with 
the recommendations of the World Wide Web Consortium in the Web Content Accessibility Guidelines. Any problems with or questions about a University of Kentucky Web site either in failure 
to comply with these guidelines or due to particular needs not covered by those guidelines may be directed to the site's maintainer or to the University at web master. 
The University of Kentucky is an equal opportunity university. Questions concerning compliance with regulations may be directed to the Office of Institutional Equity and Equal Opportunity, 13 
Main Building, University of Kentucky, Lexington, KY 40506-0032, (859) 257-8927) or at https://www.uky.edu/eeo. 

https://w3.org/
https://www.w3.org/WAI/standards-guidelines/wcag/
mailto:ukpr@lsv.uky.edu
https://www.uky.edu/eeo
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